
 
 

GENESEE COUNTY ROAD COMMISSION 
Human Resources Department 

 
MEMO 

 
DATE:  June 22, 2021 
 
TO:  All GCRC Employees  
 
CC:  GCRC Board of Commissioners  
 
FROM: Fred Peivandi, Managing Director & Donna Poplar, Director of Human Resources 

 
RE: Rescission of June 1, 2021 Gathering and Face Mask Order and MI-OSHA Emergency 

Rule  

________________________________________________________________ 

Effective immediately, the MI-DHHS June 1, 2021, Gatherings and Face Mask Order, and the 
MIOSHA Emergency Rules issued on May 24, 2021, have been rescinded. 
 
All non-healthcare industry employers are no longer required to maintain a COVID-19 Preparedness 
and Response plan. Therefore, Genesee County Road Commission (GCRC) will no longer 
require the following for any GCRC employees or visitors:  
 

 Completing the daily screening regarding symptoms or scanning temperatures upon entering 
a GCRC facility and visitors are no longer required to provide contact information. 

 Proper face masks are not required for any vaccinated or unvaccinated employees or 
visitors. 

 All employees and visitors are no longer required to practice social distancing protocols.   

 Gathering size restriction limitations have been removed. 
 
GCRC employees and visitors may elect to continue to follow and practice some COVID-19 safety 
protocols. If this is the case, it is entirely voluntary; however, GCRC will not tolerate any employee or 
visitor being subjected to threats or insults due to any persons electing to continue with the safety 
protocols.   
 
GCRC is asking that all employees continue to be health-conscious to help keep our environment 
safe.   
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact the Human Resources Department at 
extension 251.  
 
Thank you.  
 

/dp  


